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Dear Ms Kwet,

International Accounting Standards Board (“IASB”)
Discussion Paper DP/2020/2
Business Combinations under Common Control

Thank you for your letter dated 17 December 2020 inviting our comments on the
Discussion Paper DP/2020/2 (“the Discussion Paper”) published by IASB in November 2020.

The Discussion Paper sets out IASB’s preliminary views on a range of issues that
would need to be addressed to set up reporting requirements for business combinations under
common control. IASB considers that companies should provide similar information about
similar business combinations when the benefits of that information to investors outweigh the
costs of providing it. Specifically, IASB is suggesting that when a business combination under
common control affects shareholders outside the group, fair-value information should be
provided by applying the acquisition method (with limited exceptions). In all other cases,
book-value information should be provided by applying a single method to be specified in
IFRS Standards.

We welcome IASB’s efforts in exploring possible reporting requirements for business
combinations under common control to reduce diversity in practice, improve reporting
transparency, and provide users of financial statements with more relevant and more
comparable information. Insofar as tax administration is concerned, we have no comment on
IASB’s preliminary views on when and how the acquisition method or a book-value method

should be applied. We are grateful for the opportunity to provide our comments on the
Discussion Paper.

Yours sincerely,

(g

(Ms CHAN Tsui-fung)

for Commissioner of Inland Revenue
IR 878(1) (9/2018)
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